[image: image1] 
[image: image10.jpg]



CHAPTER MEETING AND CONTACT INFO:

Gwinnett Chapter- 7:30 PM on the 3rd  Thursday of every month.  First Baptist Church of Lawrenceville, 165 Clayton Street,   Contact June Cooper by phone 770-995-5268, or email jc30044@flash.net, next meetings: June 19, July 17 and August 21
TCF Atlanta website:  www.tcfatlanta.org     Gwinnett

website:www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html
Georgia Regional Coordinator:  Muriel Littman, 404-603-9942  Email muriellittman@comcast.net 

The Compassionate Friends National Office: 1-877-969-0010

www.thecompassionatefriends.org 

OTHER AREA CHAPTERS:

Atlanta (Tucker) Chapter - 7:30 PM - second Tuesday of every month.  First Christian Church of Atlanta, 4532 LaVista Road, Tucker  Cindy Durham 770-938-6511, Tamie Dodge  770-982-2251 or Joe Hobbs 770-879-0023   Sibling Group – same time, ages 12 & up.  Nina Florence 404-484-2618            

 Sandy Springs Chapter - 7:15 PM -  fourth Wednesday of every month. Link Counseling Center, 348 Mt. Vernon Highway, Sandy  Springs  -  Muriel Littman  404-603-9942 

Southwest Atlanta Chapter - 7:30 PM on the first Thursday of every month. Ben Hill United Methodist Church, 2099 Fairburn Road, SW, Atlanta  Jackie McLoyd   404-346-4217  

Walton Chapter – 7:00 pm fourth Thursday each month - Walnut Grove United Methodist Church, 915 Church Way, Loganville, Genie Lissemore  770-464-9385 

Athens Chapter - 7:30 PM on the second Monday of every month. Holy Cross Lutheran Church, 800 West Lake Drive (ext. of Alps Road),   Johnnie Sue Moore 706-769-6256

Marietta Chapter - 7:00-9:00 p.m. First Tuesday; Fellowship Hall of Marietta First Baptist Church , 148 Church St.    Karen Chambers, 770-565-8360 or Kathy Kelcourse, 770-579-3512  Also, "Day Meeting"  The Marietta Chapter offers a daytime meeting on the third Tuesday of the month from 1:00 until 3:00 p.m. at Dianne Brissey 1676 Valor Ridge Dr., Kennesaw, GA 30152.  Call Dianne for directions  770-919-1978 

Rome Chapter    Sandra Stinson (706) 235-6108  or Ginger Miles  706-291-0355  

Dalton Georgia Chapter-  Dawn Sissons  706-277-3312 or cell phone 706-264-4458  

Pickens County Chapter – 7:00 pm second Tuesday each month at Georgia Mountain Hospice in Jasper.  Call Anne Morrow at 706-692-5656.
North Georgia Mountains Chapter, 7:30 – 9:30 last Thursday of each month, Union County Library meeting room in Blairsville.  Contact Kathy Malone 770-979-1763

A non-denominational self-help support group offering friendship, understanding and hope to bereaved families who have experienced the death of a child at any age, from any cause.

"The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families in the positive resolution of grief following the death of a child and to provide information to help others be supportive."
www.tcfatlanta.org   and www.thecompassionatefriends.org
We need not walk alone.

We are The Compassionate Friends

Dear Friends,

The Gwinnnett  newsletter is available both in print and through e-mail.   If you have received this issue in print and would prefer to receive e-mail instead, please notify us at MemoriesR4Ever@hotmail.com or 770-932-5862.  This will help keep our postage and printing costs down.  We welcome your suggestions to improve our chapter newsletter.

We need your input for the newsletter. Poetry, letters and comments submitted by parents, siblings and grandparents will be an important part of each issue.  Our next issue will cover the months of September, October and November.

We will also continue to recognize birth and death dates as times of special remembrance within our TCF family.  Please communicate this important information to us if you have not already done so.  
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 THANK YOU!


Many parents give back to TCF through volunteer opportunities as a means of honoring their child.  Without volunteers our group would not exist.  We are grateful to these volunteers:  June Cooper, Chapter Co-Leader, in memory of her daughter, Wendy McMain & in memory of her sister, Noreen Keenan;  Meg Avery, Chapter Co-Leader & Newsletter Editor in memory of her son James Avery; Barbara Dwyer, Chapter Treasurer and group facilitator and Leo Dwyer, group facilitator and community outreach,  in memory of their son Matthew Dwyer;  Maryann Bills for making birthday phone calls, in memory of her daughter, Norma Mucha, and in memory of her granddaughter, Samantha Mucha ;  Terry Sparks, group facilitator, in memory of his daughter, Natalie Sparks;  Gary Fox, group facilitator  in memory of his son, G.W. Fox;   Nancy Long,  creating & mailing Remembrance Cards in memory of her son Joseph Beatty;  Sandy Lavender, organizing & setting up the library in memory of her daughter Ashley Lauren Hull; Mike & Debbie Sullivan, steering committee members in memory of their daughter, Amanda Sullivan and Janice Pattillo, steering committee member, in memory of her son, Michael Pattillo.
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 SUMMER BIRTHDAYS
June, July, August

Justin Todd Stephens


6-1-87

Don Walton



6-4-67

Jamie Ann Quillen


6-7-76

Justin Brooks



6-8-82

Jonathan Husfeld


6-14-81

Scott Michael Malone


6-17-71

Brittany Knoch



6-17-85

Mitchell Dean Orr


6-19-79

Matthew James McCune

6-21-84

Scott Johnson



6-21-69

Christopher Reed


6-22-79

Christian Nicolae Moise


6-24-81

Joseph Beatty



6-25-80

Brian Devine



6-26-82

Ryan Michael Sharp


6-26-84

Adam Lee Jones


6-27-81

Cathy Hayes



6-28-62

Ryan David Bowers


6-29-79

Jessica Rose Riley


6-29-90

Brandon Bugg



7-02-74

Robbie Schmeelk


7-05-83

Jason Pettus



7-08-84

Justin Cates



7-12-82

James R. Avery, III


7-15-83

Johnathan England


7-17-77

Christopher Gabriel Patton

7-17-86

Keith Kotte



7-20-74

Dean Martilli, Jr.


7-23-84

Fara “Nicole” Choate


7-27-74

Michael Clayborne Montgomery
7-29-88

Noreen Keenan



July 29

Genna Watson



7-30-88

Arnessa Darlene Royster

7-31-73

Jessica & Von Justin Windsor

8-03-75

Chris Morrow



8-06-89

Ronald Bruce West


8-06-64

Ashley Bradford


8-08-87

Jacob Meadows



8-10-80

Amanda Sullivan


8-14-84

Stephen Owens



8-14-92

Eric Amend



8-17-81

Wendy McMain


8-18-67

Ryan Gosse



8-21-84

Jarod Robert Wills


8-22-98

Todd Wehunt



8-23-73

Edward Leonard Stempien

8-24-51

Jeremy James White


8-25-71

Rachael Fouquet


8-25-88

Johnia Berry



8-26-83

Tommy McDonald


8-31-71
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SUMMER ANNIVERSARIES
June, July, August

Richie Petzel



6-01-06

Nathanael Tate



6-02-06

Christopher Downs “CJ”

6-03-07

Billy Foulke



6-08-06

Linda Strauss



6-14-06

Matthew Hinson


6-16-05

Scott Michael Malone


6-18-71

Melissa Dennis



6-18-05

Cory Bute



6-20-03

Tracy Tidmore



6-22-01

Jason Edward Palmer


6-28-97

Scott Johnson



6-28-03

Robbie Schmeelk


6-30-01

Aaron Stephens



7-03-05

Jeremy James White


7-04-04

Dean Martilli, Jr.


7-10-03

Genna Watson



7-12-01

Michael Dunn



7-14-95

Misty Autumn Dubose


7-19-90

Christopher Boyd


7-23-96

Chris Emery



7-27-05

Noreen Keenan



7-28-01

Ronald “Scott” Long


7-30-07

David Arthur Braund


8-01-02

Brett Lykins



8-01-07

Jessica & Von Justin Windsor

8-03-75

Ryan Gosse



8-04-02

Michael Clayborne Montgomery
8-05-05

Melissa McDonald Weber

8-08-05

Blake Hinson



8-09-96

Chris Morrow



8-13-05

Jenny Gryzinski



8-21-03

Brian Devine



8-21-05

Ryan Michael Sharp


8-28-04

Todd Wehunt                                           8-31-00



8-31-00
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*   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   

Father’s Day 2008

Father’s Day is special to all father’s hearts as Mother’s Day is to mothers.   It is a day our children and grandchildren honor us as the “important male figure” in their lives.  As Father’s Day approaches, those of us that have lost children ache that our child or grandchild is no longer here on earth to honor us on that special Sunday in June.  Those of us that have living children and grandchildren must muster up to be honored by them.  And all the joy and love they bring into our lives.

I lost my oldest son, Michael Pattillo, on March 11, 1998 in a traffic wreck at the age of twenty-four years old.  This will be my eleventh Father’s Day without Michael.  And the pain of his physical presences is still very much with me.  Michael put much thought into his gifts that he gave the ones he loved.  Michael always made a special shopping trip to his favorite department store and selected a special gift.  But the most special gift he left me was his love.  And, the gift of me being his father for almost twenty-five years.  

Below is a special poem I would like to dedicate to my son, Michael Pattillo, and to all sons gone before their time.  

DEAREST SON

It’s a boy they said as I heard you cry

And cradled you in my arms

Gazing upon your tiny face

I was awestruck by your tiny charms

Diapers, tears and laughter

Schoolwork, fun and flu

Soccer games to teenage days

Lovely scenes of you. Lost in love and hassle

The years go rush by

I woke up one morning

And heard you say “goodbye”

Your childhood’s a special memory

But I thank God above

For the man and friend

Born from that child

You’ll always have

My love.
And special memories are what I will celebrate on Father’s Day 2008 with Michael.  And tiny grandsdon Pierce whom I held for a brief moment in 2006.  And, as I battle cancer this 2008 I celebrate with son Jason and grandchildren Hannah, Wyatt and Asa.

Wayne Pattillo

Lawrenceville GA

Gwinnett Chapter of TCF

The following two poems were submitted by Jackie Hinson, Sugar Hill, GA, Gwinnett Chapter of TCF,  in memory of her son Matthew.  The first one, “Mom” was written by Matthew in 5th grade and is exactly as he wrote and spelled it.  This poem is on Jackie’s desk, along with a picture taken of Matthew at that time.
MOM

Sometimes you make me happy and

Sometimes you make me mad

But most of the time I’m really glad

I’d rather do homework than no work at all,

But sometimes go shopping at Gwenette Place Mall

Even tho you’re there for my operations

You still care about the other patients.

When I’m sad you are there to make me glad.

I’d rather have you than any mom other,

But I still wish my name was Tom.

Pennies From Heaven

I found a penny today

Just laying on the ground,

But it’s not just a penny

This little coin that I found

Found pennies come from heaven

That’s what my grampa told me,

He said angels throw them down

Oh, how I loved that story.
He said when an Angel misses you

They toss a penny down
Sometimes just to cheer you up

To make a smile out of your frown.

So don’t pass by that penny

When you’re feeling sad or blue

It may be a penny from Heaven

That an angel tossed to you.

Note from Jackie:  I have this poem hanging up at my desk.  It’s very special also as I’ve collected $2.63 in coins from “heaven”.  I’m sure everyone has heard this poem but it’s nice to read every once and awhile.”

In Loving Memory of Matthew Hinson

4/24/90 -  6/16/05

A Father Writes
It was 3 am . I found myself sitting in the garage in the low-to-the-ground seat of my David's go-cart, sobbing from depths of my being I never knew existed.  Yesterday was the funeral-four days ago we discovered his beautiful body in the bottom of the pool on a church retreat. Why?
 
I, who was a proclaimer of truth (Methodist minister) and a bearer of light, had suddenly discovered my own light extinguished. Hundreds of times I had stood behind the casket dispensing words of hope and comfort to the "survivors." Yesterday, for the that time, my beautiful wife, my two living sons and ourselves seated in front of the casket of our oldest son David. We were now to be known as the 'survivors." Believe me, the view is quite different from the front!  Now, all the proclaiming I had spent a lifetime in doing must stand the test of my own tragedy. Could it stand such a devastating test?
 
I didn't spend much time questioning, 'Why me, Lord?" I've known for many years that it "rains on the just and the unjust.' Why me? Why not! After all, I am a member
of the human race with no special privileges because of my Christian lifestyle. I must be honest and tell you, however, that this concept didn't just tumble neatly into place in dealing with the death of my son. But I really have accepted the loss.
 
My greater struggle was not in why the loss, but where is the gain in the loss? The most atrocious and destructive type of suffering is pain without purpose, misery without meaning. Weeks turned into months. I wandered in a fog. Oh, I wore my "happy face," but how I agonized in trying to find sense in the senseless. God, I missed my boy so terribly! I was at a fork in the road. Out of my loss I would become either a bitter person or a better person. The choice was mine. But I wasn't ready to make that decision--I missed my David so much. I had to have time to grieve.
 
Would my turning point ever come? Could I ever find purpose and meaning in my loss? Oh, how I missed him. Then, the turning point came. I believe there is a turning
point for every bereaved parent--if you desire a turning point. It comes in different ways for each of us if we are to be me "survivors" in the fullest sense of the word. It
may come in a sunrise; it may come through another child who needs you; it may come at an altar of prayer. Thousands of ways it may come - BUT IT MUST COME!
Mine came in a dream.
 
There he was! Walking toward me as if coming out of a mist. There he was - that lanky 17-year-old whose life I loved better than my own. He looked deeply into my eyes with a grin on his face - the way he used to do when he was "buttering me up." Not a word was spoken by either of us. All of the sudden, he threw his arms about me and gave me one of those bear hugs he was good at doing. He let go, smiled again and walked away. Though not a word was spoken, everything was said that needed to be said for my turning point to come.
 
It was time to resume life. I would not be bitter, but in his loving memory, I would be better. I would live again, because I knew that my boy lived again, because I knew that my boy lived again. My own Christian faith was to be retrofitted. It offered meaning and purpose within the shadow of my loss. It asserted that though God does not intend my sufferings, He involves Himself in them. My pain and loss was not to be the end of life. Rather, it was to be a beginning - a beginning to a more compassionate life of quality and caring.
 
His bear hug told me, "It's okay. Go ahead and live life in its fullness as a tribute to me." Thank you, David; that's the greatest gift a son could ever give to his dad.
 
Rev. Ken Kulp, Atlanta, GA
~reprinted from Bereaved Parents Central Savannah River Area Newsletter
TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter 

and Online Sharing

TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter and Online Sharing is an online sharing group available to anyone with internet access. The Online Daily Sharing is a wonderful daily resource to remind everyone "They Need Not Walk Alone".   We share articles, poems and messages from other bereaved families.  

Currently online sharing has over 1300 active members and are growing at a rate of 2 per day.   To join go to the following link: www.tcfatlanta.org/SharingList.html
Many thanks to Wayne and Jayne Newton in reaching out to bereaved families worldwide as editors of the TCF Atlanta online sharing site and TCF Atlanta website.                                                 ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

Embracing The Invisible Kinship of Compassionate Friends
 
Every morning following the death of my son I awoke and thought, “my child is dead.” The enormity of that realization each morning was crushing, the momentary shock was like a knife in my heart. I would drag myself out of bed and shed silent tears. My life was forever changed: my only child’s life had ended. The unfairness would rock me into hyper-consciousness as I began my day. Living was a major effort.
 
Initially I could only cling to my sanity. After the shock passed, the depression and anger had me in a vise grip. My moods would swing every morning, afternoon and night. I would retreat into myself, irrationally lash out at others and then retreat back into myself. My mind would wander, I made silly mistakes in my work, I couldn’t recall names of people who had been in my life for years and my word retrieval was at the bottom.
 
After two and half months of this grim routine, I attended my first Compassionate Friends meeting. A friend drove me and guided me along into the meeting. I was in a haze. The only
contribution I could make was to tearfully say my son’s name. But I continued to attend.   As the newly bereaved, I was given the gift of wisdom from those who had been on this
journey much longer than I had been. After several meetings I began contributing little bits. I still wept each time I talked, but I was talking. This was a major breakthrough for me.
 
Despite the negativity that enveloped me as I let go of my life before the death of my son, I continued to attend Compassionate Friends meetings. I missed my son’s ability to soften the vitriolic attitude of others who were in his life. Now I was on the firing line. I began sharing my experiences, the horrors of being sued for the wrongful death of my own child and the ache I felt for a once normal relationship with my son’s children. Life was forever altered…...for my
grandchildren and for me.
The “wise ones” guided me along this path of grief. I learned to live in the moment. I learned to place no expectations on others. I learned that once burned is twice warned in human
relationships. I learned that I could survive if I chose to do so. I also learned that to extend my compassion to others was to participate in my healing.
 
Eventually I wrote an article for our Compassionate Friends newsletter and gave it to the editor. Then I wrote another, and another, and another. Then I began printing the newsletter.
Each step, each little contribution brought me closer to sanity. I was participating in the effort to help others in their journey of grief, and in doing this I was helping myself on the journey. I was working with those who had made this journey and survived. Perhaps I, too, would survive. Then I was asked to be the editor of the newsletter. At first I was fearful of this responsibility, but then I realized that I could, in some small way, help others whose children had died. And in offering that
help, I could further my personal healing.
 
It’s been 2 years, 8 months and 10 days since my son, Todd, was killed in a car accident. My husband, who was driving, has worked very hard to retain his sanity. I have learned to help him in that struggle. I have learned to accept that my relationship with my granddaughters was forever relegated to pure insignificance after my son died. I have learned that money is the alpha and the omega for some people and the pain they inflict to get money is justified in their minds. I
have learned to accept life as it comes. I am the director of my life and no others.
 
How am I traversing that road from pure shock to accepting new normalcy? How do I keep my child with me and let go of the horrifying, life altering changes associated with his death? How do I deal with the stupefying actions of others that followed my son’s death? The answer is as simple and as complex as the grief and compassion that lives within each parent whose child has died.
 
Through the efforts of the “wise ones”, I found comfort and hope. The comfort offered by those who have lost a child is unlike any other we will experience. Their loss is the same as ours:  the unspeakable, the worst nightmare, the darkest fear of every parent has now transformed into their reality. Their compassion is real. Their suggestions are gentle. Their wisdom comes over time and is the culmination of experiences which bring the realization that each of us progresses
at a different rate, grieves in a different way and deals with life from a different perspective.
 
Those who have been here and choose to return, to relive the pain of their child’s death in order to help others are the nucleus of our organization. And so, as each day goes by, I learn from others that I must learn for myself. My truth is unique. Each truth is unique. Each parent is unique. Each child is uniquely remembered by bereaved parents and every member of our Compassionate Friends group.
 
I realized this week that my first thought of the day doesn’t overwhelm me like it once did. My child lives in my heart. I have learned to live that reality. It is my hope to help other parents find this tiny vestige of peace.

Annette Mennen Baldwin
TCF, Katy, TX
In memory of my son, Todd Mennen
August

The summer runs to harvest – do you ask how could a harvest be without my child?   Friend, some day soon the harvest in your life will bring you hope and wealth           from love remembered.
By Sascha Wagner from her book                   “The Sorrow and the Light”                         
Vacations
Whether you are newly bereaved or you have been on this journey a long time, the change of seasons and the thoughts of coming “events” are hard but it is how you approach them that matters the most.

How will we handle vacation this year?  How can we go on vacation without our child?  How can I possibly have a good vacation without my child?  Why would I want to go on vacation without my child?  These are some of the questions we ask ourselves either knowingly or unconsciously and the answers are as vast as the way we grieve.

For my family it was not a question of whether or not to go on vacation the following summer (we lost our son in December 2001) but it became a question of why shouldn’t we go?  We had vacationed at the same place in the summer for 18 years and we started thinking about all the good time we had at the “pond” all those years –all the friends we had made, the friends our children had made, but most of all the memories we had made within our own family.

For us it became a desire to “go back” and visit the place where our son had been happy and felt safe and secure – a place where we could just go and “let go”.   For both my husband and I and now our daughter and her family, the “pond” continues to be a place where we can go and feel close to our son because we know how much he loved it there. 

It was hard that first year, and even the next, as we looked for him everywhere.  We chose to have a different campsite than we normally used that first year, but the next we moved back to our favorite campsite – it just felt right.  As hard as it was to return to the pond there was and is a peaceful feeling that comes to us there as we allow all of the good memories to invade our waking moments and we open our hearts and heads to those memories, knowing that our son had been there and it was one of his favorite places to be.  And perhaps the best part was that we gave our family and our friends an opportunity to talk with us about Joey – delivering some “Joey Stories” that we had never heard before and cherishing the fact that all these people wanted to share their memories and continue to do so 5 years later.
As you make plans for this summer, whatever they are, know that you have to do what feels right to you – there is no right or wrong.  If you can, open your heart and follow it and let those stored memories carry you through.

Cindi Bolivar                                                                         from the TCF July 2007 Northshore/Boston Newsletter
Summer Thoughts
     Summer is a time when things naturally slow down, when many are waiting for the orderly routine of their lives to begin again.   For those of us in grief whose lives are already in limbo, it can seem endless if we let it.  Seeing babies, children, and teenagers is not easy for us, and we see them everywhere, from shopping centers to beaches.  Everyone is out living, loving, enjoying carefree activities with their children and we want to scream “it’s not fair!”  I was sitting on my patio one evening at dusk listening to the shouts of children playing and I was crying as I remembered the sounds my child used to make.  I became very depressed as I thought of what a very long summer this would be. 
     In my reverie, I was reminded of a recent comment I’d heard at a TCF meeting “My child was such a loving, giving person.  He would not want me to waste my life being bitter.”   I also remembered a good friend telling me to “count my blessings” and naming all the things I had to be grateful for.   I was furious at the time.  Nothing that I had to be grateful for could compensate for the fact that my child was dead.

     Now, sitting in the twilight of this early summer evening, I began to see things differently.  I determined that this summer would not be an eternity; I would not let it be.  I decided first of all to stay busy.  I know I can find plenty to do if I only take the time to look.   I am also going to try to enjoy the simple things that used to give me so much pleasure, like working in my garden and flowers.  I then decided to try to be truly grateful for the blessings that I have, like my husband, my surviving children, my job, friends, etc.

     It has been almost five years for me and I know that last year this would not have worked.  Of course, I still have times of sadness.  I know I always will but I have decided that in the process of grieving we close so many doors that the only way to recovery is to reopen them gradually at our own pace.

     I know I will never be the same person I was before the death of my child, but I hope eventually in some ways I will be a better person because suffering can be beneficial if we learn and grow through it.  A year ago I didn’t feel this way, and I know I still have a long way to go, but in the meantime I know the greatest tribute to my child will be to enjoy this summer, as he would have done.

By Libby Gonzalez

TCF Huntsville, Alabama

 -------------------------------------------------

 Beloved Brother – Losing You is Losing Me
Dearest Justin:

To lose a sibling is to lose oneself,

For a part of me is gone…

And now I’m left to reminisce

As now I try to carry on.

The thought of you not being here

Has torn my world apart…

Yet every day I feel you near;

Is a blessing to my heart.


Your memory comforts me today

In ways I wish you knew…

But tears are falling from the pain

That comes from losing you.

I see your face in the morning sun

And in the moon at night…

I wonder how you’re feeling now…

I pray that you’re alright.

And one day when my time has come

To soar with eagles’ wings…

We will be joined forevermore.

I love you forever and always.

By Charlie Clakley, TCF Tyler, Texas

In memory of his brother Justin Clakley

[image: image7.wmf]Support Group Meetings

Monthly support group meetings are the heart of The Compassionate Friends. These gatherings provide a safe and caring environment in which bereaved parents and siblings can talk freely about the emotions and experiences they are enduring. Parents and siblings receive the understanding and support of others who have “been there.”  

Through the years, the hope for the future that is provided through these sharing sessions has been more helpful than anything else in resolving the grief of bereaved parents. Siblings, grandparents and other adult family members are also welcome at TCF meetings.

The death of a child of any age, from any cause, is a shattering experience for a family.  When a child dies, to whom does a family turn for the emotional support it will need during the grief journey that lies ahead?  The Compassionate Friends understands that grief for a child lasts longer and is more intense than society commonly recognizes.  Other grieving parents can offer empathy and understanding of this loss, while also recognizing that each person’s grief is unique.


News from the Gwinnett Chapter                      We reach out to you with the understanding and love only another bereaved parent can offer.  Attending meetings and learning from others what has helped them is one way to ease the pain of losing a child.  We welcome you to join us at the Gwinnett Chapter of TCF.  
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  Many thanks to Jason and Suzanne McCrary who have volunteered to maintain our children’s memorial garden in memory of their son Logan.   

The Gwinnett Chapter has a Birthday Table every month,  set up with our butterfly candle and birthday poem and there is plenty of room for pictures.  If your child, grandchild or sibling’s birthday falls in that meeting month, you will have the opportunity to share some of your special memories with us.    Please bring your favorite pictures and/or mementos for our Birthday Table and also, please feel free to bring your child’s favorite snacks and/or drinks for our snack table.   

We have an extensive collection of bereavement books & materials, some purchased by TCF Gwinnett and some donated by parents in our Lending Library.  You are more than welcome to check out books for as long as you need; there is no due date & there are no late fees.   If you have grief books that you would like to donate, we welcome new additions for our library.   We will place a label inside the book that it has been donated by the parent (s) or sibling of the child’s name.   

If you would like to give of your time, and volunteer in any way to our chapter, we warmly welcome new volunteers.  This is your chance to give back and to help out with the “behind the scenes” efforts for our local chapter.    We need new volunteers to successfully continue the efforts begun when the Gwinnett Chapter was created in 1994.    Volunteer opportunities range from helping to set up a meeting, becoming a facilitator, and making phone calls.  This is a great way to give back in memory of your child after you have found hope, encouragement and strength from TCF to survive & thrive in spite of life’s worst tragedy.  Making the change from needing help & finding help to giving help & support to new parents is another healing milestone.    Please call or e-mail June Cooper, 770-995-5268, jc30044@flash.net, or Meg Avery, 770-932-5862 if you have questions or if you’d like to volunteer.

[image: image9.wmf]
The Annual Gwinnett Chapter Picnic will be on Saturday, September 20, 2008 from 3:30 – 7:00 at Rhodes Jordan Park in the Stanley Gunter Pavilion in Lawrenceville.  We are in the planning stages of having our picnic catered, which was a huge success last year.   If you would like to bring your favorite salad, side dish, appetizer, snacks (chips, pretzels, etc.) or dessert, that would be great.   Sweet tea & water will be provided by the chapter.   We will have music and our Memorial Balloon Release. 

Gifts of Love                                                                   A love gift is a financial donation to The Compassionate Friends Gwinnett Chapter.  It is usually in honor of a child who has died, but it can also be from individuals who want to honor a relative or friend who has died, or simply a gift from someone who wants to help in the work of our chapter.  Love gifts are acknowledged in each quarterly issue.

In Loving Memory of Christopher Downs ,                               from his mom, Joan Downs 
Stamps were donated by Marvin Choate, for Remembrance Cards, in loving memory of his daughter, Fara Nicole

If you make a monetary donation to TCF Gwinnett, (which is tax-deductible)  you may specify whether you would like your contribution to go toward the memorial garden account, newsletter account or general account.   Funds from the general account pay for remembrance cards, postage, labels, the annual picnic, expenses associated with monthly meetings and for information packets for newly bereaved parents.    We do not receive funds from The Compassionate Friends National Office and we are always extremely appreciative for any contributions.  Please be assured, however, that there are no financial dues to be a member of TCF.   Everyone contributes in their own unique way; whether it be with time, donations of books for our library, referring newly bereaved parents to us, helping out at monthly meetings, making phone calls etc. 

News from The Compassionate Friends National Office

The Compassionate Friends National Conference will be held in Nashville, Tennessee, July 18-20, 2008.   The conference committee selected the theme “Volunteers for Healing – Friends for the Future”, a name that is very appropriate as TCF National Conferences are always regarded as great healing experiences and a great place to find friends for life.   The 2008 conference will have several guest speakers.   The conference will include more than 100 workshops covering most aspects of grief following the death of a child, and many additional activities.  It will conclude on Sunday, July 20, with the 9th annual two mile Walk to Remember at 8 a.m.    The conference will be held at the Sheraton Music City Hotel  Watch TCF’s national website for the latest information:  www.thecompassionatefriends.org  More than 1,200 people are expected to attend.

Keynote speakers are:  Dr. Frank R. Lewis, a surviving sibling, speaker, author and pastor who for 10 years led the sibling support group of TCF Las Vegas (Friday opening speaker); Bruce Murakami, whose remarkable story about how he has bonded and teamed with the drag racing teen who ended the life of his wife and daughter was made into the Hallmark Hall of Fame movie, Crossroads: A Story of Forgiveness, will be the Friday evening banquet speaker; Darrell Scott whose daughter was the first to die at Columbine was inspired to “Rachel’s Challenge” in her memory, a program so far presented at more than a thousand high schools designed to inspire kindness and compassion (Saturday evening banquet speaker); and Ann Hood, bereaved parent, award winning author of nine novels, including, Comfort: My Journey Through Grief, (Sunday closing speaker).
Hotel Information:  All 370 rooms of TCF’s room block at the conference host hotel, the Sheraton Music City, have been reserved.  If you have reservations at the Sheraton Music City Hoel, but find that you are unable to attend the conference, or will not need as many rooms as you reserved, we would ask that you please contact the reservations desk at 615-885-2200 and advise them that you would need to release your room(s).  We want to make just as many rooms available prior to June 20 (cutoff date for hotel reservations at special rates) as possible for those who wish to stay at the host hotel.

                                                                        

After the room block at the Sheraton Music City was completely reserved, TCF added a block of hotel rooms at the Nashville Airport Marriott Hotel, but this block has also been filled. Therefore, TCF has negotiated and added an additional room block at the Courtyard (Marriott) Nashville Airport. The Courtyard (Marriott) Nashville Airport is located approximately two miles from the airport at 2508 Elm Hill Pike and there are regular shuttles between the airport and the hotel. Details of shuttle service between the Courtyard (Marriott) and the Sheraton Music City Hotel, which are only ½ mile apart, are being worked out and will be available. Room charge is $95 for one to four persons and is available for persons staying July 17-20. Call   800-321-2211 for reservations or locally 615-883-9500 and mention you are with The Compassionate Friends. Cutoff date at this special rate, if rooms remain available in the block, is Thursday, June 26.
To allow everyone to be a part of this year’s conference experience, the conference committee plans to decorate the conference area with real 7” vinyl records that have pictures of our children in the center.   For a nominal charge (which helps to defray the cost of the conference) pictures sent in of TCF children will decorate the registration area, reflection and hospitality rooms.  Templates and directions are available to download from The Compassionate Friends website at www.compassionatefriends.org.  Whether or not you are able to attend the conference, a child, sibling, grandchild, or loved one can still be remembered at the conference.  Those who attend the conference and have a record made with their child’s picture will be able to carry them home.  After the conference concludes, those unable to attend who would like their child’s record can have it mailed to them for a slight additional charge.

Would you like to honor your child by making a donation to the Gwinnett TCF Chapter in his or her memory?

Please fill out the information below, clip and mail with your tax deductible donation to: Gwinnett TCF, Barbara Dwyer, 

4905 Pond Ridge Lane, Cumming, GA  30041. 

(Please make checks payable to TCF Gwinnett.) 

Name_____________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________

In Memory of:_____________________________________

Please specify if you would like your donation added to the Children’s Memorial Account, Newsletter Account, or General Account.

Our Credo...

We need not walk alone.
We are The Compassionate Friends.
We reach out to each other with love,
with understanding and with hope.
The children we mourn have died at all ages and from many different causes, but our love for them unites us.
Your pain becomes my pain,
just as your hope becomes my hope.
We come together from all walks of life,
from many different circumstances.
We are a unique family because we represent many
races, creeds and relationships.  We are young, and we are old.
Some of us are far along in our grief, but others
still feel a grief so fresh and so intensely painful that they feel helpless and see no hope.
Some of us have found our faith to be a source of
strength while some of us are struggling to find
answers.   Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or in
deep depression while others radiate an inner peace.
But whatever pain we bring to this gathering of
The Compassionate Friends,
it is pain we will share
just as we share with each other our love for the children who have died.
We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we are committed to building a future together.  We reach out to each other in love to share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger as well as the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts and help each other to grieve as well as to grow.
We need not walk alone.
We Are The Compassionate Friends.
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